The Advisory Council did not meet at one specific time this fall.  There were many conflicts for the facilities to be able to attend even with advance notice.  The larger facilities of Baxter Regional and White River did meet for the fall of 2011 with multiple Ozarka Faculty, as well as outside constituents and stakeholders. Meetings scheduled with Baxter Regional Medical Center of Mt. Home and with White River Medical Center in Batesville.  These meetings were scheduled to discuss clinical needs for the students to meet their clinical needs as well as collaboratively discussing needed sites with the other schools involved as to not overload any specific area or floor with multiple students from different schools.
On June 30th, 2011 a meeting was held with White River Health Systems in Batesville, AR.  The purpose of this meeting was to collaboratively get all the schools together with the White River Team to best serve the needs of the students as well as formulate a schedule to not overload any specific area with students from multiple entities.  Those present were Kathy Thomas-Medical Surgical Services Director (WRHS), Melinda Parker-Scheduling coordinator(WRHS), Cheryl Ekenes(Ozarka Instructor), Janice Inloes(UACCB), Kelly Stone (UACCB), Rebecca King(UACCB), Ruby Johnson (Ozarka Division Chair), Samantha Anderson, Scott Cowell (ASUNP), Susan Thielemier(Ozarka Instructor), Donna Spargo(UACCB), Stacy Bright (ASUNP) and Dana Fryman(ASUNP), Loretta Trammel(Ozarka Instructor).

Kathy Thomas explained the purpose of the meeting to be a collaborative effort to meet the needs of the educational programs and its students as well as keeping the workings of the WRHS facilities functional and not over crowded, and to openly discuss any needs not being met by the Facility, as well as the needs of the facilities of programs for areas they are having difficulty filling.  Each school had preliminarily sent their requests for space on specific floors prior to the meeting and Kathy had placed the schedule for fall by week into an Excel Spreadsheet (See Handout).  Then as we reviewed each week of the schedule changes were made to ensure equity for all constituents.  This was a very informative way to meet the needs of everyone's educational program as well as the needs of WRHS since they hire for all the educational programs in the area.  Peer discussion of programs and offerings were discussed.  It is felt that technology is moving so fast that students need to be better prepared for the documentation aspect of Electronic Medical Records as well as being prepared to administer medications from a computerized cart. One brand of the medication cart is a Pyxis unit which a trainer model costs about 30,000.00 per unit.  Most schools do not have any source of these electronic items so training is done at the facility which slows down the process to get the students onto the floors.  Orientation of all students does a preliminary orientation to them, but one day is not sufficient.
The following is just a sample of one week of the schedule. The areas highlighted in Yellow are Ozarka College, either LPN or RN and the number in front states how many students can be assigned to that area/floor:

	
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Saturday
	Sunday

	
	Oct.24
	Oct 25
	Oct 26
	Oct 27
	Oct 28
	Oct 29
	Oct 30

	2nd
	6-Ozarka Ash Flat

PN
	
	6 UACCB GEN RN
	6-Ozarka Ash Flat

PN
	6-Ozarka Ash Flat PN
	4-Ozarka night/WE

LPN

2-ARNEC MB

LPN to RN
	4-Ozarka night/WE

LPN 

	3rd
	5-Ozarka Ash Flat

PN
	
	6UACCB

GEN RN
	5-Ozarka Ash Flat

PN
	5-Ozarka Ash Flat PN
	6- Ozarka night/WE

LPN
	4-ARNEC MB

LPN to RN

	IMCU
	2- Ozarka Ash Flat PN
	
	
	2- Ozarka Ash Flat PN
	2- Ozarka Ash Flat PN
	
	

	4th
	
	
	5 UACCB

GEN RN
	
	
	5- Ozarka night/WE

LPN
	5- Ozarka night/WE

LPN

	SH
	
	
	2-Ozarka Senior SPN
	2-Ozarka Senior SPN
	
	
	

	Inp. Rehab
	
	
	
	2- Ozarka Ash Flat PN


	
	3- Ozarka night/WE

LPN
	3- Ozarka night/WE

LPN

	W.U.
	2- Ozarka Ash Flat PN
	
	2-Ozarka Senior SPN


	2-Ozarka Senior SPN


	2- Ozarka Ash Flat PN
	3-ARNEC MB

LPN to RN
	

	ASC
	
	2-Ozarka LPN
	2-Ozarka LPN
	
	
	
	

	ACC
	
	2-Ozarka LPN
	2 UACCB GEN RN
	
	
	
	

	OB
	
	
	2-Ozarka Senior SPN
	2-Ozarka Senior SPN
	
	
	

	PCU
	5-Ozarka Ash Flat PN
	
	3UACCB GEN RN

3-Ozarka LPN
	5-Ozarka Ash Flat

PN
	5-Ozarka Ash Flat PN
	6d/6e ASU Newport ARNEC LPN-RN

2-ARNEC MB

LPN to RN
	6- Ozarka night/WE

LPN

	Cath Lab
	
	
	1UACCB GEN RN
	
	
	
	

	GI Lab
	
	
	2 UACCB GEN RN
	
	
	
	

	OR
	
	3-Ozarka LPN
	3-Ozarka LPN
	
	
	2d/2e ASU Newport ARNEC LPN-RN
	

	OBS
	
	
	3 UACCB 

GEN RN

	
	
	3-ARNEC MB

LPN to RN
	

	PACU
	
	2-Ozarka LPN
	2UACCB GEN RN

1-Ozarka LPN
	
	
	
	

	Wound Cl
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	House Chg
	
	
	
	
	
	1d/1e  ASU Newport ARNEC LPN-RN
	

	Car. Rehab
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	UR
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	PICC
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	ICU
	
	
	2-Ozarka Senior SPN
	2-Ozarka Senior SPN
	
	3d/3e ASU Newport ARNEC LPN-RN
	3-ARNEC MB

LPN to RN

	ER
	
	
	2-Ozarka Senior SPN
	2-Ozarka Senior SPN
	
	3d/3e ASU Newport ARNEC LPN-RN
	3-ARNEC MB

LPN to RN


The Meetings Held at Baxter Regional was held on two separate days, the first being September 22, 2011, followed by a second meeting on November 7, 2011.  
The September meeting was held to discuss what the Students were needing from the Facility, and what rotations, floors and areas they needed to be assigned in. Those present were Kim Warlow, Director of Education BRMC, Barbara Wyke(ASU Jonesboro), Diane Plemmons(ASUMH),  Joyce Dewitt (MSU), Cynthia Mayo (NARK), Ruby Johnson, Ozarka College, Charla Foster-Senior HR Manager(BRMC), Wynne Armstrong—clinical liaison (BRMC), Joanna Dean-Director of Clinical Excellence(BRMC), Cathy Hamel (BRMC), Connie Crane; Sheranne McGill (ASUMH), Brenda Turner,  Catherine Leppold(ASUMH),  Diana Fuller(ASUJ), Lisa Drake (ASUJ), Laurie Estes(ASUMH), Linda Latting(ASUJ), Beverly Clark, Julie McCoy, Kirsten McGaughey, Kathy Prinner, Laura Anderson, Tiffany Pizzimenti-Ozarka Clinical Instructor, Edwin Weedman, Carrie Butcher, Cheryl Kinder,(MSU), Valerie West-Ozarka Instructor, Lucy Haun(ASUMH), Jamie Parrott, and Katrina Scott-Ozarka Clinical Instructor.  

The following is information derived for the September Meeting:

Cathy opened the meeting explaining the Magnet journey path that BRMC is embarking on and that over the next few years changes are to be expected. 

JoAnna overviewed some important information that will be available to nursing soon.  Information on all of these topics and standards will be at the nurses’ fingertips.

 Specifically, a portal on the intranet which will include:

· Library (including links to Cinahl & Lippincott)

· Professional development and professional practices

· Research and nursing technology

· Quality information (such as falls and skin information)

· Learning Management System

· Shared Governance Teams (including nursing philosophies and Unit Based Councils)

Ruby briefly explained the Ozarka College program as an LPN to RN program, in that they have the capability to take 40 students into their program.  They currently have 35.  The students are divided in two the groups.  One group does clinical at White River Medical Center in Batesville, AR and the other comes to BRMC.  Ruby expressed no concerns at this time regarding the students input of the facility, all indicators is that the students are very satisfied, and the staff at BRMC have done an excellent job welcoming and helping to educate the students in the clinical realm.
Discussion Items from programs were reviewed:

· POST CONFERENCING AREA:  3 South was discussed as a possible option.  After the meeting Wynne suggested that Rudy Darling be contacted about availability.  Kim will check with him and report back.

· CARTS:  With the arrival of the nursing students, shortages were experienced on some floors with some carts out of commission and dead batteries.  A proposal has been submitted for several areas of the hospital to have bedside computers hardwired in 2012. This will release approximately 19 carts to other floors which should ease the cart shortage.  Lisa Drake also expressed concern about the pushing of the carts and future physical issues.

· MEDICATION VALIDATION:  The State Board has been contacted to see if the current level of validation is necessary.  Will have an answer in two weeks.

· ACCESS TO SURGERY FOR STUDENTS:  Concerns expressed that students have not had access to the surgical areas in several years.  Cathy stated she is aware of this gap in student learning and will be focusing on bringing surgery back into the accessible areas for students. 
· COMPETENCIES: Nursing student competencies in the clinical setting as well as expectations for employment is very high; students must be knowledgeable as well as caring, giving and dependable.

· THE FUTURE:  Area of future focus in nursing as well as any Allied Health is continuing to grow.  Technology is changing and more specialized training is needed to meet the needs of the growing population that will be retiring soon and how to better serve them. Electronic charting, specialized computer medication charts, scanners for meds, treatments and procedures are all here now and will be coming more to the smaller hospitals soon.
· DISCUSSION:  Also discussed was the students input about the facility and how they could improve their clinical site to better serve the students.  Further discussion was held on how to better prepare the students to meet employer needs as well as what they would like to see in course or program offerings to help meet their needs.  

The November meeting entertained all schools that use Baxter Regional in a collaborative effort to work together to formalize a clinical schedule assuring that placement of students are met by the facility in correlation with the outcomes of the clinical experiences.  Those present were Kim Warlow, Director of Education BRMC, Barbara Wyke(ASU Jonesboro), Diane Plemmons(ASUMH),  Joyce Dewitt (MSU), Cynthia Mayo (NARK), Ruby Johnson, Ozarka College, Charla Foster-Senior HR Manager(BRMC), Wynne Armstrong—clinical liaison (BRMC), Joanna Dean-Director of Clinical Excellence(BRMC), Cathy Hamel (BRMC), Connie Crane; Sheranne McGill (ASUMH), Brenda Turner,  Catherine Leppold(ASUMH),  Diana Fuller(ASUJ), Lisa Drake (ASUJ), Laurie Estes(ASUMH), Linda Latting(ASUJ), Beverly Clark, Julie McCoy, Kirsten McGaughey, Kathy Prinner, Laura Anderson, Tiffany Pizzimenti-Ozarka Clinical Instructor, Edwin Weedman, Carrie Butcher, Cheryl Kinder,(MSU), Valerie West-Ozarka Instructor, Lucy Haun(ASUMH), Jamie Parrott, and Katrina Scott-Ozarka Clinical Instructor.  
The following is information derived from the November meeting:

CLINICAL PROGRAMS REPORTING

Ruby Johnson/Ozarka

· Will take 40 new students in January

· 20 Students in clinical at BRMC in Spring 2012

Barbra Wike/ASUJ - RN

· Has 70-80 students in their program at one time

· 35 second semester students

· 45 third semester students

· Updating in all areas

Dianne Plemmons/ASUMH - LPN

· 30 Students in the Day Program

· 30 Students in Evening

· 27 Students in clinical at BRMC Days in Spring 2012

· 13 Students in clinical in Spring 2012

Joyce DeWitt/MSU

· 87 Students Total

· 16 Graduate in May 2012

· 17-18 Students in clinical in Spring 2012

Cindy Mayo/NAR

· 12 month program

· 22 in the Spring class

· Needs 2 rotations with 10 students each at BRMC in Spring 2012

BRMC UPDATES

Medication Validation

Will remain as is and should continue with the process they have been doing since implementation of Nursing documentation in 2009 in regards to witnessing of medications.  We will explore alternatives to ensure compliance with regulation drugs which require signature of two licensed nurses. BRMC will educate when the new process is ready for implementation. 
Preparation for Spring Clinicals

Please have new student information to Wynne no later than 2 weeks ahead of when your students need access.  Wynne will forward the template for student information.

Three hour class will cover:

· Confidentiality of the EMR 

· Chart navigation

· Medication Administration with barcode scanning

Still need to contact Aleta Newberry at 508-1766 to schedule hospital orientation for students.

Med Room Access

BRMC will be issuing additional badges to instructors to share with students to provide access to the med room.  If instructor resigns, BRMC would request the badges be returned.

Documentation for Students

Will pursue granting student access to the Simple Nursing folder via Ad Hoc so they may see all commonly used forms in one location. 

Magnet Journey Update

This goal will be announced formally in January.   BRMC can apply in 2014.  JoAnna Dean and 5 others attended Magnet Training in Kansas City, MO.

Clinical Schedule Discussion  NEEDS-
	SUN
	MON
	TUES
	WED
	THURS
	FRI
	SAT

	OZARKA (20)
0630-1530
	ASUJ (48)
 0645-1445

 ASUMH NEEDS
(26) slots
0635-1400

ASUMH has been on Tuesday but would like to be on MON
	NARK

0645-1445
	MSU

1400-2300

ASUMH(28)
0630-1400
	MSU

1400-2300

ASUMH (28)
1800-2200
	ASUJ(48)
0645-1445
	OZARKA(20)
0630-1530


Dianne Plemmons and Barbara Wike agreed to work together to resolved the issue with the conflicting needs for space on Mondays. Specific floors will be assigned at a later date.
